Minutes of the Los Medanos College

Associated Students

Senate Meeting

	Date:
	Friday, October 31, 2008



	Time:
	2:00 – 4:00 p.m.



	Place:
	Los Medanos College – Rm. 409

2700 East Leland Road

Pittsburg, CA 94565-5107



	Chair:
	Heidi Meldrum



	1.   Call to Order:
	Meeting called to order at 2:05 p.m.



	· Roll Call:
	Present                            Late                                           Absent
Dave Belman                                                                    Omar Lewis*

Valerie Fee*

Elaine Davis*

Marie Karp

Heather McClenathan*

Peter Garcia

Christina Cannon*

De’ shawn Woolridge*

Angela Shoga*

Jennifer Okafor*

Chika Nnaji

Tai Colbert

Heidi Meldrum*



	Quorum:
	Those present constitute a quorum.


	*Voting Board Members
	


2.   Adopt Agenda for Friday, October 31, 2008: Heidi Meldrum
Call for a motion to approve the agenda for Friday, October 31, 2008.
	Motion:
	Tai Colbert

	Second:
	Angela Shoga

	Vote:
	7-0-0


	Vote passed by majority.
	


Note:   Minutes from the last meeting were not available.
3.  Public Comment: All
· Tai said she had to leave at 3:00 p.m.

· Dave introduced the guest, Peter Garcia, president of LMC.

· Dave introduced another guest, Marie Karp, a counselor of LMC who was in the meeting to evaluate him on being an Advisor.

· Dave also introduced the new minute taker applicant, Chika Nnaji.
4.  LMC President Discussion:  Peter Garcia
· President Peter Garcia asked everyone to introduce themselves, giving their names, their history with LMC, and what they would want to leave LMC with.
· President Garcia gave an appreciation to LMCAS for their hard work in the campus.

· Following this, he listed a few of the project he was working on of which included remodeling the school offices and the art department, moving nursing apartment, building a new PE fitness center, building a new LMC Brentwood Center, e.t.c.

· When Peter finished, Dave pointed out that it was a great time to talk to Peter about issues in the school.

· Heather asked Peter how soon in the future he plans to accomplish the projects.

· Peter replied that it would be a sooner and better plan if everyone works together.
· Angela asked Peter what he thought about establishing an International Students Center in the school.

· Peter replied that he would love to have it and that it would benefit the campus in many ways like providing richer classroom conversations.

· Heidi spoke to Peter about an issue of an 80% wait list proposal in the CHDEV center.

· Peter said that he would pursue the matter to find out about it.

5.  Honors Proposal: Elaine Davis
· Elaine presented a proposal for an LMC trip to UCLA TAP/Transfer Conference. She said that the Honors Club would like to organize a campus trip to attend the conference on November 21, 2008. The Honors Club proposed a trip for up to 16 students that would be co-sponsored by ICC, LMCAS and the Honors Program. They needed LMCAS to fund them with $420.00.
· Marie Karp noted that the trip would be fabulous, and that she has been working with Jennifer Saito concerning it.

· Dave asked if the Honors Club got money from ICC first.

· Christina Cannon replied that ICC had given $700.00 as requested.

· Heidi requested to know what other kinds of funding are involved.

· Elaine replied that other funding included $90.00 from each student going and $300.00 from the Honors program for the vans.

· Valerie asked which student could participate.

· Elaine replied that the trip is open to all students, and Marie added that it is ‘first come, first served’.

· Tai asked how much the Honors Program charged the students for their last trip, and Elaine replied that it was $75.00.

· Christina said that the trip did not sound like an equal opportunity for every student and it seemed to favor the honors students.

· Tai asked how many non-honors students participated in the last trip.

· Marie replied that it was a 50:50 ratio participation from both the honors and non-honors students.

· De’shawn asked if any students were turned away, and Marie replied that she was not sure.

· Tai decided that LMCAS should fund the trip.

Call for a motion to approve proposal and fund trip.
	Motion:
	Tai Colbert

	Second:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Vote:
	7-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


6.   Survey Proposal: Christina Cannon
· Christina presented feedback on the survey. She said that a couple of changes need to be made on the survey like putting it online and correcting some grammatical errors; however, the survey still needed support from LMCAS.
· Heidi asked for the purpose of the survey, and Christina replied that it is to give students a voice.
· Dave said he liked the survey questions and that it was a significant step up.
· Christina passed around a paper showing comment made by individual about the survey.
· Dave declared that the questions look like a campus-climate survey asking students what they think.
· Tai suggested the purpose be stated on the survey, and Heidi agreed.
· Christina said that she was not sure of the space to state the purpose, so Tai said she would help her with it.
· Angela asked how they planned to get the survey to everyone, and Christina replied that she would discuss it with the representatives.
Call for a motion to approve proposal for the survey.
	Motion:
	Valerie Fee

	Second:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Vote:
	7-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Heidi congratulated Christina on the approval of her proposal.
7.   Spirit Committee-Food drive, cloth drive: Christina Cannon
· Christina explained that the committee was collecting food cans and toys, and that they were also teaming up with the Honors program to donate items; however, they still needed support.
· Angela asked who to give her items to if she had some to give.
· Christina replied that the proposal needed to be approved first.
· Marie Karp left at 3:00 p.m. and was replaced by Gayle Newman.
Call for a motion to approve proposal as long as LMCAS involves ICC and the other clubs
	Motion:
	Tai Colbert

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	8-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Christina also spoke about a proposal for a coloring contest, which was originally Heather McClenathan’s idea, involving buying crayons and inviting people to come to the office and color pictures that would eventually be placed in a folder. Christina said that there would be prizes of which 25lb turkey would go to the first winner , and 10lb turkey would go to the second. She said that they were thinking of displaying the colorings in the Student Life office.
· Tai asked if both Christina and Heather were both in agreement with the plan.

· Christina and Heather both agreed.

· Tai asked them what they planned to do for the disabled.

· Christina replied that if help is needed, help would be available.

· Heidi suggested that the discussion time be extend by 5 minutes.

Call for a motion to extend the discussion time by 5 minutes
	Motion:
	Valerie Fee

	Second:
	Angela Shoga

	Vote:
	8-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Elaine suggested that a picture of an outlined hand be made available for the disabled to color.
· Valerie suggested that children be involved over the holidays.
· Dave agreed that it was a good idea but that it would be best to focus on the discussion.
Call for a motion to approve Christina’s proposal for Turkey for a Turkey.
	Motion:
	Heather McClenathan

	Second:
	Angela Shoga

	Vote:
	8-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


8.   C. C. C. A. A. A. / S. S. C. C. C.: LMCAS
· Dave told LMCAS to use this time to share what they learnt at the conference in San Diego.

· De’shawn said that it was a great experience for him to meet with different people, and that he has decided to withdraw from his pursuit for presidency and would like to be considered for regional pre-rep.

· Dave suggested that a conversation like that should be separate as an action item.

· Valerie said that she got to learn about branding and she thought it would be a good idea for LMCAS to apply branding in everything endorsed.

· Elaine said she learnt about resolutions and how to solve them.

· Christina said that it was valuable to meet with different people and find out about how other government boards works.
· De’shawn said that he liked the president’s round table and that it was beneficial to hear the voice of the leaders.

· Angela said that the experience was an eye-opener for her, letting her know that leadership is fun and that leader must have a vision.

· Jennifer said that she learnt about leadership and vision, and how it is important for a leader to have an impact on people and great communication skills.

· Tai shared a lot on the workshops she attended. She concluded that each advisor was combative and that every single person was involved.
· Heidi said it was great to be able to network, and that the experience showed her how unfocused LMCAS is. Heidi also noted how LMCAS has been using Dave as a wall, not saying anything directly to each other. She said it would be best for the members not to talk about people when they are not there.

· Dave said told Heidi that it was a great conversation to have, but it was not appropriate at the time.

· Valerie expressed her desire of wanting to combine material from the conference into a book.

· Christina made a suggestion for every member to pick up a project to work on for LMCAS.

· Heather added that it was a good idea and that it would be good for each person to focus on one thing.

9.   Advisor Report: Dave Belman
· Dave introduced Gayle Newman, Senior Dean of Student Services, who had taken over for Marie Karp on Dave’s evaluation.
· Dave handed out copies of the LMCAS annual budget form. He spoke about the profits of the bookstore. He handed copies of a letter from Claudia Acevedo regarding criteria of the LMCAS scholarship, and asked that it be listed as an action item for next week to vote approval for the criteria of the scholarship.
· Dave also spoke on the bus pass program and reported that Tri Delta Transit would like to meet with LMCAS. He said Tri Delta is willing to continue the free bus pass program if funding is available.
· Angela asked when the meeting would take place.
· Dave replied that they had to have volunteers from LMCAS first.
· Christina, Angela and Heidi volunteered to attend the meeting.
· Dave announced three programs that would be taking place in the spring;
-January 7 and 8 – Overnight Student Senators Retreat (sign-up begins on Monday)

-January 31 – UCB Annual Symposium

-Human Services 913 (a class that would be taught by Dave on Tuesdays from 2:00-3:50 p.m.)

10. Office Reports/Senator Reports: LMCAS
· Valerie apologized for not bringing a proposition 8 rep.
· Heather and Heidi spoke on the success of the Pumpkin Carving Contest.
· Christina announced that ICC would be have a club day on November 19, 2008, with tickets of $10 or $15. She also said there would be a dance coming up on November 21, 2008. Christina said that one club was hosting the event with a proposal on the table. She noted that they might go to ICC for money.
· Heidi corrected that it was not just one club sponsoring the event, and that she was also involved in it.
· Heidi suggested the meeting time be extended to 4:05 p.m.
Call for a motion to extend meeting time to 4:05 p.m.
	Motion:
	Valerie Fee

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	8-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


11. Future Agenda Items/ Announcements
· Vending Resolution discussion

· Christina is to chair the meeting for next week.
12. Adjournment: Heidi Meldrum
· Meeting adjourned at 4:06 p.m.
